ESF INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS BOARD
Meeting Minutes

April 21, 2010
Present:
Scott Blair, Heidi Busa, Allan Drew, Robert French, Ryan Henry, John View
Absent: Russell Briggs, Cheryl Doble, Adam Lavelle
Next meeting:
TBA
Bob handed out the five year plan and the proposed FY2010-2011 revenues and expenditures plan at the start of the meeting and welcomed the members to the IAB meeting.

I. Athletics Fee Approval and Five Year Plan
Bob explained the 5 year expenditures and revenues plan that was submitted to SUNY Administration.  The initial plan did not include the athletics fee, but once it was approved in March it was updated to include that revenue.  In the upcoming year (2010-11), the athletics program will no longer receive $30,000 from the student activities fee, but will get an estimated $75,000 from the new athletics fee.  A majority of the revenue comes from state appropriations and the athletics fee, with minor amounts of income from restricted gifts and merchandise sales.  Dan Ramin, John Turbeville and John View are paid through the state appropriation funds.  The other coaches (Jim Goulet, Jon Ramin and a part time coach for woodsmen team) will be paid through the athletic fee IFR account.  There is a 50% overhead charge for salaries paid through IFR.  Other expenditures include, team travel, equipment, referees, facilities, recruiting, memberships and insurance.
The biggest increases are in team travel and Dan Ramin’s salary.  Dan is going from ½ to full time (1/3 admissions counselor and 2/3 athletics).

Bob discussed the process of how we arrived at the $50 a year athletic fee as opposed to the initial proposed amount of $100.  Although a good process, this resulted in a lot less money so our planned number of teams needs to be reduced from ten to seven.  At present we have five teams and in 2010-11, the Woodsmen team will be the 6th team.  There is potential to add a 7th team in 2011-12.  
II. NAIA Eligibility Requirements/Statistics
Dan and Bob attended the annual NAIA Conference recently to learn about eligibility requirements for athletes.  Eligibility information will need to be submitted online by this fall for all athletes except the Woodsmen team.  We will need to have rosters complete this summer and submit information before the first contest in the fall.  Dan Ramin will work with coaches, financial aid, and admissions to gather the required information.
III. NAIA Conference Affiliation
We will need to do a better job this coming year keeping statistics.  The reason is currently we are NAIA Independent and NAIA collects statistics to determine playoff opportunities for independent institutions.  The downside of this is that these schools are at various locations throughout the United States.  We may have to travel farther than we would want to for playoff competition.
We have had discussions about the Sunrise Conference, which includes schools in Vermont and Maine.  Conference membership does not seem feasible at this time budget wise, and we would have to put our athletes on buses for 12+ hours.  We are hopeful that more schools will join NAIA and that there could potentially be a new conference with member schools in New York and Vermont.
IV. USCAA Membership
The United States Collegiate Athletic Association (USCAA) is a national organization developed to offer post season playoff opportunities.  They are mostly held in the eastern region of the U.S. and the cost of the membership is $3,000 per year.  The athletes and coaches are very interested in post season play and the USCAA would give us a better shot at being able to participate in playoffs. Although the teams have to have a qualifying record to participate, we think we are competitive and would not have a problem.  Jessica made a good point that membership would be worth a try for one year, since we would not be eligible for the NAIA post season play in 2010-11 (need to be a member for at least one year before teams can participate in post season play.) 
V. 2010-11 Budget Proposal
Bob went over the 2010-11 proposed intercollegiate athletics budget.  We are still learning what an adequate athletics budget should be – trying to gauge travel, equipment, facilities, etc.  For instance, we can use Hookway Field for soccer for free, but not an ideal field or we can rent an OCC field with lights for $600.  

Golf has a slight increase from last year’s budget.  We had some savings since we contracted with Links at Erie Village.  

Soccer has a substantial increase – almost double travel $, an increase for the assistant coach and more adequate funding for officials/trainers.  

Cross Country coaches are getting a well deserved raise and team travel increased.  

As far as the Woodsmen team goes, we do not have enough information at this time, we are working with the officers to figure it out.  They do run a home meet at Lafayette Road which costs around $5,000.
Administrative costs have increased due to Dan Ramin going to full time status and also include memberships and insurance.

Bob asked the IAB for a motion to approve the 2010-2011 proposed budget.  Heidi motioned and John seconded.  The motion carried unanimously, and the proposed budget (attached) will be forwarded to President Murphy.
VI. IAB Member Replacement
Adam Lavelle is graduating this May, and we will need a replacement for him.  His replacement will need to be a male participant on an athletic team.  Dan Ramin has an athlete in mind.  Bob will be asking Department Chairs for recommendations for faculty members interested in being a board member.  Russ Briggs would like to step out of the official role as our Faculty Athletics Representative and possibly off the board if we can find a replacement for him.  Cheryl Doble has numerous commitments and is willing to continue on the Board, but will step aside if we have any volunteers to replace her.
VII. Other Topics
Heidi inquired about what new sports might be added.  Possible options for the 7th team are skiing, track & field, and basketball.  Scott mentioned that we would need to give a new coach sufficient time to recruit, and Bob said that when launching a new sport, it is typically done through intercollegiate club status and would then move to NAIA.  Ryan said that in the past, that has been a problem because student government advises students to go to administration and vice versa.  There needs to be clarification of the process.  Bob will talk with Leah Flynn about this.  Heidi suggested it might be worthwhile for student government to conduct a student survey about what new clubs to offer.
